ALL INDIA FEDERATION OF TAX PRACTITIONERS

Felicitates

CA SHRI B. GANGARAJU
OF BRAHMAPUR, ODISHA FOR COMPLETING FIFTY YEARS

OF ACTIVE TAX PRACTICE IN INDIA

CA Shri B. Gangaraju is a Fellow Member of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of India
(ICAI). His journey began at the Khallikote College of Berhampur, Odisha, where he pursued his
graduation.

Upon qualifying as a Chartered Accountant, CA Shri Gangaraju, along with his late partner K
Tejeswar Rao, established a partnership concern in the year 1966. This venture was later reconstituted
in 1970 under the name and style of “Tej Raj & Pal”.

Over five decades of dedicated practice, CA Shri Gangaraju has amassed a wealth of experience.
His expertise extends to handling Central Statutory Audits for some of India’s largest manufacturing,
service, and trading public sector companies and banks. The list of notable clients include Steel
Authority of India, Rashtriya Ispat Nigam Limited, NMDC Ltd, NTPC Ltd, Power Grid Corporation
of India Ltd, NALCO Ltd, Bharat Dynamics Ltd and Mahanadi Coal Fields Ltd.

In the banking sector, CA Shri Gangaraju has served as the central statutory auditor for institutions
such as State Bank of India, Syndicate Bank, Oriental Bank of Commerce, UCO Bank, Dena Bank and
Vijaya Bank.

Beyond his professional achievements, CA Shri Gangaraju is a Past President and an active
Rotarian with a remarkable six-decade commitment. His leadership extended to chairing the Bhubaneswar
Branch of EIRC of ICAI and the Brahmapur Branch of EIRC of ICAI. Additionally, he contributed
as a Co-opted member of the Students Skills Enrichment Board (Board of Studies-Operations) at
ICAI during the term 2022-23.

Sir, your remarkable career journey as a Chartered Accountant has been a source of inspiration
for many in the profession. Your dedication, expertise, and unwavering commitment to excellence
have earned you a well-deserved reputation as a leader in the field of audit and accounting.
Throughout your distinguished career, you have demonstrated exceptional knowledge, integrity, and
professionalism in serving your clients and contributing to the growth of the accounting and
auditing profession in India. Your guidance and mentorship have helped shape the careers of
numerous aspiring accountants, and your contributions have been invaluable to the industry. Today
we celebrate not just your achievements, contributions and your success, but also the positive
impact you have made on the lives of those around you. Your leadership, wisdom, and exemplary
work ethics serve as a guiding light for many, and your legacy will continue to inspire future
generations of accountants. May your journey ahead be filled with continued success, fulfillment,
and new opportunities to make a difference.

The All India Federation of Tax Practitioners (AIFTP) feels honoured and privileged in felicitating
you on this the 30" day of June, 2024 for having completed more than five decades of active practice
in tax laws and wishing you a great professional life ahead and be blessed with a happy and healthy
life.

The Ladies and Gentlemen at The All India Federation of Tax Practitioners.



